[bookmark: _Hlk527718767][bookmark: _GoBack]NSW Government Container Port Policy Statements 2012 - 2018

Hon M Baird July 27 2012: The development of intermodal terminals across South and West Sydney [sic], the Government’s freight strategy to be released later in 2012 would seek to develop Port Kembla as the logical next long term tranche of container capacity after Port Botany. 

https://www.treasury.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/mediarelease/20120727---Media----Green-Light-Given-for-Long-Term-Lease-of-Port-Botany-and-Port-Kembla.pdf
 
Draft NSW Freight and Ports Strategy November 2012 (p 98): Port Kembla has been identified as the location for the development of a future high intensity container terminal to augment the capacity of Port Botany when required.

NSW Freight and Ports Strategy November 2013 (p117): Port Kembla has been identified as the location for the development of a future container terminal to augment the capacity of Port Botany when required.
 
[bookmark: _Hlk525192790]Hon M Baird March 4 2014: Once Port Botany reaches capacity, Port Kembla will be developed as the next long-term container facility. The development of a dedicated container terminal at the Port of Newcastle will be considered when both Ports Botany and Kembla become fully developed.
 
Hon G Berejiklian September 29 2015: I am advised that the lessee could develop a container terminal at the Port of Newcastle if it wished to do so.
 
Draft NSW Freight and Ports Plan 2017 (p 34): Port Kembla will act as a progressive overflow facility for Port Botany once its operational capacity has been reached. This is expected to occur after 2040, with Port Kembla requiring development to increase its capacity to accommodate the overflow.
 
Hon M Pavey September 11 2018 (QON 8899): The lease arrangements for the Port of Newcastle reflect the Government's policy that Port Kembla will be the State's next container terminal when Port Botany reaches capacity. The arrangements aim to promote trade and port development in a manner consistent with Government policy. The owners of the Port of Newcastle have entered into an agreement with the State that facilitates ongoing organic growth in container trade at Newcastle.
 
NSW Freight and Ports Plan September 2018 (p 39): The NSW Government policy position is that Port Kembla has been identified as the location for the development of a future container terminal to augment capacity of Port Botany when required. Current arrangements do not prohibit the development of a container terminal at the Port of Newcastle but rather allow for the growth of container volumes through Newcastle that service the region.
 
